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We live at 109 Fordwych Road directly opposite 107 Fordwych Road divided by Mill Lane.

It appears that neighbours within the surrounding area of Mill Lane had not been informed of the work
intended to be undertaken. There was no posting on the building of 107 or it seems, in any other part of
Mill Lane. We understand that two applications have been submitted.

Clarity is required regarding the garden area. There is limited information as to what the intentions are
here, along with all other aspects relating to the proposed work to be undertaken. It is unacceptable that
so little information has been made available. This being the case, we at 109 Fordwych Road request that
additional time is given to residents to respond prior to planning consent being given.

Lastly, you will be aware of the increasing congestion of traffic in Mill Lane, particularly at peak times.
Dropping children off and picking them up in the past from the previous what was a nursery, has been
difficult. There are very few areas for vehicles to park even for a few minutes. This has so often affected
the entrance to our garages frequently blocking access despite notices that are in situ. Are there any plans
for the parking during these times of the day?

Suzanne Pawaroo
Secretary Mill Court (Hampstead) Limited




